
REIMBURSEMENT OF BENEFITS 
OF INFIRMARIES STARTING 

JANUARY 1, 2018
In consonance with DOH Administrative Order No. 2012-0012-B dated January 
16, 2017 as attached, PhilHealth has extended the moratorium given to all general 
hospitals including Infirmaries to complete all requirements under the new 
classification of health facilities. All hospitals and Infirmaries with Letter of Intent 
(LOI) for CY 2013 classified and reimbursed as Level 1 hospital have retained their 
current classification from January 1, 2017 to December 31, 2017 except those 
HCIs which have withdrawn their LOI and/or already re-classified to Primary 
Care Facilities

Starting January 1, 2018, all Infirmaries shall be reimbursed accordingly as specified 
in PhilHealth Circular No. 35 s, 2013 under General Rule F which states that 
“Primary Care Facilities shall be reimbursed at 70% of the case rate …”
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